Liberal Studies Committee Minutes
January 22, 2009
3:30-5:00 p.m.

Stabley 101
Present: M. Sadler, M. Hildebrandt, K. McKee, B.G. Wilson, D. Pistole, M. Browne, F. Slack, E. Auvil, Y. Asamoah, S. Reid
Excused: T. Wacker, F. Slack
Minutes from the November 20, 2008 meeting were approved by electronic ballot on 12/5/08.
Reviewed PHIL 360 Philosophy of the Mind as a new course for the Liberal Studies Elective category. The committee offered the following recommendations for revision:

1) Edit the typographical errors in the catalog description (mind-body problems); 2) no need to include department of origin or college in the syllabus of record; 3) is is suggested that the pre-requisite read Junior Standing or instructor permission; 4) Begin the course objectives section with “At the end of the course students will be able to:”; 5) how will you measure  “careful and sustained manner” in objective B ; 6) what is referred to in objective C - analytical and synthesis techniques of what ?; 7) readings go at the end rather than at the beginning of the Detailed course outline; 8) add Final Exam week to indicate that there is a week of class beyond week 14; 9) some more details about the evaluation methods; 10) there are some omissions in the bibliography, such as first names and year of publication; 11) can you offer some examples of how the perspectives of women and minorities will be addressed in the class; 12) Course analysis questionnaire – A1. Suggests that the course will be suitable for non majors – needs more explanation about this. It is not clear to the reader whether the major thrust of the course is intended for majors or non-majors; 13) explain why it is numbered as a 300 level course if it is intended for non-majors as a LS elective – will non-majors be in the same class with majors? 14) all the sets of Roman numerals made it confusing to follow; 15) which of the readings is considered a non-textbook selection;  and 16) the proposal needs to be reviewed by the UWUCC as a new course, and then by the LSC as a course for the Liberal Studies Elective category because the UWUCC requirements for the Syllabus of Record require less detail than what is expected by the LSC for a possible LS Elective course.  Sadler agreed to discuss this with Gail Sechrist, UWUCC co-chair, to decide how to proceed with this course proposal review and approval so as to minimize additional work for the proposer. Tabled until the UWUCC conducts their review and then feedback from the UWUCC and LSC can be forwarded at one time to the proposer. 
Update provided on the LS Revision proposal; members should carefully review the proposal until such time as the official proposal is complete with Provost’s signature and letters from the affected departments. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

